MINUTES OF THE THIRTEENTH MEETING OF THE MONETARY POLICY COMMITTEE (MPC) HELD ON 7TH AUGUST, 2001 AT THE RESERVE BANK OF MALAWI, LILONGWE.

Present: 

Dr E.E. Ngalande – Governor and Chairman
Dr Bingu Wa Mutharika – Deputy Governor
Mr C.S.R. Chuka – General Manager, Economic Services
Mr E.J. Kambalame – General Manager, Operations
Dr. M.M. Mkwezalamba – Principal Secretary, Economic Affairs
Dr H. L. Ng’ombe – Principal Secretary, NEC

In attendance: 

Deputy General Manager, Blantyre Branch
Director, Financial Market Operations
Director, Bank Supervision
Director, Internal Finance
Director, International Operations
Director, Research and Statistics (Secretary)

Apologies
Mr R.P. Dzanjalimodzi – Secretary to the Treasury

1.0 PURPOSE OF THE MEETING 

The meeting was convened to review monetary developments up to end July and decide on the stance of monetary policy. 

2.0 PROCEEDINGS OF THE MEETING 

DOMESTIC MONEY MARKET DEVELOPMENTS
2.1 The Committee noted that reserve money exceeded the July program target by K1,340.7 million largely due to maturing bills, which more than offset the rollovers during the month. To achieve the target, therefore, there was need to mop up K4,919.2 million from the market.

2.2 The Committee noted that because of the downsizing of the TB market, major players had kept away, leaving small players demanding high yields. Thus, yields went up from 37.0 percent in June to 38.4 percent in July. The major players had shifted to the RBM bills where yields decreased slightly from 40.1 percent in June to 39.2 percent in July.

2.3 In view of the above, the Committee considered two options: either to raise the Bank Rate or to increase sales of foreign exchange. The Committee preferred to increase sales of foreign exchange.

Developments in the Foreign Exchange Market 

2.4 The Committee noted that gross official reserves closed the month at 5.2 months of import cover from 4.9 months in June, while total reserves (gross official reserves plus banks’ forex positions and FCDA’s) were estimated at 6.5 months of imports. It was expected that gross official reserves would start falling as from August given expected increased demand from banks. 

2.5 The Committee noted that in the month of July, commercial banks had sold USD56.9 million up from USD48.4 million in June and this trend was likely to continue in the subsequent months. 

Government Performance.
2.6 The Committee noted that in July, government revenues amounted to K3,305.9 million against expenditures of K4,235.8 million, registering a budgetary deficit of K929.9 million. However, government did not resort to borrowing from the central bank but utilized its available deposits to finance this deficit. 

2.7 The Committee noted that government deposits had gone down from K2.3 billion at end June to K1.04 billion by 3rd August. Should the deficit continue at that level, government would soon resort to borrowing from the central bank. 

3.0 RESOLUTION. 

In view of these developments, the Committee resolved: 

· To maintain the Bank Rate at the prevailing level and to monitor developments in the money markets. 
· Not to intervene against the appreciation of the Kwacha. 
4.0 DATE OF NEXT MEETING 

The meeting was adjourned at 12.40 hours and will reconvene on 11th September 2001 at 9.00 hours. 

